Organisational Policy Framework

	· Title     Ahane N.S. Child Protection Policy


	· Introductory Statement  

The B.O.M. of Ahane N.S. has organised training for the school staff and developed the Child Protection Policy.


	· Rationale

A school must be familiar with the legislation and procedures for the protection of children.

A policy gives clear guidelines as to what procedures need to be followed.



	· Relationship to Characteristic Spirit of the School

In our school we look after the holistic needs of the children. We endeavour to help each child throughout their time in our school.

 

	· Aims

To implement the National Guidelines for the Protection and Welfare of Children and the D.E.S. Guidelines and Procedures.



	· Guidelines 
The B.O.M., in consultation with the staff, brought in a facilitator to work with the whole staff in May 2005. 

All staff members will follow the National Guidelines for the Protection and Welfare of Children called Children First. This document clearly outlines the procedures to be followed if there is a concern for a child. 

All communication and concerns relating to child protection issues are strictly confidential and on a need to know basis. Any diary notes / reports relating to a child must use a registration number in place of the child’s name. Notes must be securely kept in a locked filing cabinet.

A standard form for the Health Board is available from the Mid-Western Health Board at 

Tel: 061 482792

Teachers are asked to consult with the INTO in the event of any procedures being invoked before

giving a written response.

In the case of any referral being made by the school the chairperson is consulted immediately.

The designated liaison person for Ahane N.S. is the principal, Liz Kiely. In her absence the deputy principal steps into this responsibility.




